MICHELE GUYTON
Legislative District 42B
Baltimore County

Ways and Means Committee

Early Childhood Subcommittee

Education Subcommittee



The Maryland House of Delegates 6 Bladen Street, Room 306 Annapolis, Maryland 21401 410-841-3793 · 301-858-3793 800-492-7122 Ext. 3793 Michele.Guyton@house.state.md.us

THE MARYLAND HOUSE OF DELEGATES Annapolis, Maryland 21401

February 21, 2022

Dear Mr. Chair and Members of the Economic Matters Committee,

I am writing to request your consideration and support of HB460 (Baltimore County – Alcoholic Beverages Licenses – Transfers), as amended.

This bill allows licensees in oversaturated areas in Baltimore County to sell their licenses to businesses in other districts, with a limit of two license transfers per district and no transfers into oversaturated areas.

This committee passed a similar legislation in 2012 which sunsetted in 2017. This bill is in the same posture as the previous legislation and has the same restrictions. In addition, this bill requires consideration of community impact when approving transfers.

I introduced HB 460 because it is very important to small businesses like Friendly Farms restaurant in D42B, which has been in business for more than 50 years but does not have a liquor license and cannot get one based on the population formula.

The Baltimore County Delegation Liquor subcommittee gave a favorable report on this bill on Friday but it has not had a full committee vote.

Thank you for your consideration of HB 460, to provide relief to licensees in oversaturated areas who want to sell and to support small businesses in Baltimore like Friendly Farms who cannot obtain a license that will help them sustain and grow their businesses over the long term.

Thank you,

Delegate Michele Guyton D42B

Delegate Whichele Buytan